COASTAL QUILTERS GUILD MEETING: June 9, 1993

President Barbara Maxwell called the regular meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. in Samarkand. Present were approximately 110 people, including 2 new members and 7 guests and visiting long-time members Sandi Globus and Ann Gallagher.

Norah McMeeking was presented with a special bouquet of flowers for her work in sending our Museum Quilt to the AQS Show in Paducah, where we won a third-prize ribbon.

Announcements:

The workshop on silk-dyeing has been post-poned from July to August. Peggy Gard showed samples of her work which will be taught in the workshop. Cost will be \$40, including two yards of silk. See Audrey for sign-ups.

Barbara Davis thanked all those who brought refreshments.

Who likes the telephone committee? Answer: a majority of members. We need more volunteers for this group. Please see Beth Jones if you can help.

Our 1993 Opportunity Quilt is ready. All members should have tickets to sell. See Harriet Berk if you are able to take the quilt to your work place for exposure.

The Lemon Festival at Stow House is in October. We need a chairman.

On Wednesday, June 23, there is a Planning Meeting at Jan Inouye's on the quilt show in 1995.

Jan Inouye announced that she has come up with a new, simplified way of signing up for workshops. Please look for the sign-up basket on the newsletter table. Yes, there is space available for tomorrow's workshop.

Jane Manasse announced that she will teach an in-house workshop titled "Contemporary Checkerboard" on Thrusday, August 26, at Samarkand.

Jane also explained our satellite groups to new members.

Claire Hemke thanked all who came to our Quilting Bee for Transition House. Six quilts are completely finished. Leslie Louise has offered to bind quilts that others have put together for this project.

Carol Boyce raised \$189 for the Guild for the Yellow Basket Top, which was won by Lena Scarfeld.

Maggie Godwin explained the Block of the Month for July: a "Slap-Dash Log Cabin." Nancy Hori won the 13 blocks for June.

Susan Cochran encouraged all to be working on their "Favorite Things" for our Guild Challenge, which is due in September.

Lee Carlson handled the drawing for the 9 door prizes.

Barbara Maxwell announced that the Guild is considering making a quilt for display in the Sacramento capitol building.

After a short break, Norah McMeeking introduced our speaker for the evening: Setsuko Segawa (from Japan). Kathy Doughty helped with the explantions of her quilting slides. Setsuko also shared some of her wonderful quilts.

After another short break, the meeting resumed.

Some members are considering a bus trip to San Diego for the quilt show in August. Sign up tonight if you think you might be interested.

Five members shared at Show & Tell, including Sandi Globus, who was back from Trinidad for a visit with us.

The meeting adjourned at 10 p.m.

ZMH/6-11-93

zetta Hanna